
From: Kovacs, Elisabeth <EKovacs@dew.sc.gov>
To: Sheppard, Tony S (SheppardTS@scdot.org)SheppardTS@scdot.org
CC: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Date: 10/25/2013 8:59:29 AM
Subject: Follow-up

Hi guy’s,
 
There was a meeting in Atlanta last week with ACT and one of the topics of discussion was how counties “maintain” 
their Work Ready Communities status.  The discussion centered around the fact that once a county meets their goals, 
they will have to maintain and then eventually have to “re-certify”.  ACT is still working out how the details. 
 
So, the discussion that the SC Leadership Team had was that maybe we shouldn’t have the 2-year period on the 
highway signs but rather just the year they were certified, i.e. 2013.  Luckily, we haven’t begun making the signs or 
even finalizing the details with Corrections.
 
Tony, can you re-do the template to just have the single year?  Let me know your thoughts? 
 
Happy Friday. 
 
EK
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